SWTTC Chairman’s Report 2014-15 Season -
for the AGM September 2015 
Once again a busy year for South Wonston Table Tennis Club. 
In South Wonston Village Hall our league teams have been progressing well. 
The A team maintained their position in the first division mainly due to the absence of Paddy Shepard in the earlier part of the season however Ben Cawston did help by playing in our key games supported by Morgan Smith and Rob Chapman.
The C team finished 3rd in division 2 thanks to the consistent performances of Phil Weatherill,  Jared Schaller and Harry Gavins. 
In the National Junior League we had one or two note able performances from Oliver Kierans and Harry Gavins. 
In the National Cadet League,  Jared Schaller, Will Rollitt and Sacha Groom all had good performances and we look forward to the same team being able to win the division title this year.
In the Winchester Individuals' Finals under 11 winner Will Nye with runner up Jasper Sandys-Winch 
Under 13 winner Sacha Groom and runner up Will Rollitt
Under 15 winner Jared Schaller and runner up Oliver Keirans 
Sandpaper Bat runner up Paddy Shephard
Veterans winner Paddy Shepard 
Division 2 Runner up Phil Weatherill.
Steve Lawson picked up the handicap cup with a famous victory over Cameron Brealey.
Rob Chapman won the Colin Sly giant killer Cup with a fabulous win. 
Paddy also won the Aurthur Richards Cup for Outstanding Achievement.
Ben Cawston went from strength to strength representing Hampshire at Junior level. He also became South Wonston’s first Winchester open champion.
South Wonston also received a grant from the Hampshire Table Tennis League to run the first Winchester Primary School Table Tennis League. We feel this success will help develop our future players to become champions of Europe!
Yes we have been so busy!  What is to come in 2015/16?

This year we will run 4 teams in Winchester Table Tennis League 
1 team in the National Junior League 
1 team in the National Cadet League. 
Plus Team Hampshire Juniors will play in the National Premier League
Finally a big thankyou to the committee for all their hard work and dedication in making South Wonston Table Tennis Club so special.
Hope you all enjoy the Westgate venue and table tennis in Winchester. 
I know I will.
 

David Binns
Chairman SWTTC
14.09.15 
